

Stour Valley Community School Cavendish Road, Clare Suffolk CO10 8PJ

01787 279342 info@stourvalley.org www.stourvalleycommunityschool.org

Headteacher Mrs Rachel Kelly BA (Hons)

20 April 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

Re: GCSE Physical Education Moderation: Friday 28 April 2023

Your child has been selected by the OCR exam board to attend a moderation of practical scores for their GCSE Physical Education course. The date for this is Friday 28 April and will be hosted at County Upper School, Beetons Way, Bury St Edmunds.

We will be leaving SVCS at 8:15am to arrive at the venue for a 9:00am start. The activities they have chosen to observe are Badminton, Athletics, Football and Netball. This forms part of the exam board's rigorous standardisation of grades and therefore, attendance is compulsory for both the school and the students selected.

Please could you ensure your child arrives at school in SVCS PE kit, ready to participate with the necessary footwear for the activity they are required to perform live. Students have been notified which activity they have been called for. Please supply a packed lunch for the day, plenty of water/drinks, potentially a snack and something warm whilst they are not participating. If they have their own equipment they prefer to use, then they are welcome to bring this with them.

The finish time for the event is yet to be confirmed, but we will be returning before buses leave at the end of the school day.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact me direct at: rthompson@stourvalley.org and I will endeavour to reply asap.

Thank you for your support in this matter.

Your faithfully

Rob Thompson Head of Physical Education



